# REDMILE CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL

Dear Parents,

Welcome back! I hope you all had a happy, family time; it's been great to hear everyone's news. We have an exciting year ahead planned, and I hope you will be able to join us in school to share in your child's learning experiences when you can.

It was lovely to see many of you at special assembly today; don't worry if you can't be there, your child will understand.

Thank you for supporting us with the new morning and pick-up routines. They have been really successful.

#### Welcome

Special welcome to all our new starters: Oscar, Sarah, Koen, Samuel, Lily, Natalie and Rosie. They have made a super start to their school career and we are delighted to have their energy and enthusiasm keeping us on our toes!!

I would also like to welcome Mrs Watson to Class 3 and our new Learning Support Assistant, Mrs Gregory, to our team; they have finished the week smiling and promise to return next week!! I hope they have a really happy and rewarding year ahead.

### Teaching and Learning

You should all receive a Learning and Teaching Overview today on Seesaw to give you an outline of the key areas of learning for this term. It will also be posted on our website. Details of homework should also be received. If you find that the homework is not appropriate for your child, then please do arrange to speak with the class teacher to ensure we get it right for them.

#### News from Classrooms

#### Class I:

WOW, we are so impressed with how the reception children have settled into school this week! They are learning the routines in school as well as getting to know their new classroom and the adults around school.

# Maths next week:

Class 2:

#### Maths next week:

Counting on and recognizing numbers to 100.

Class 3

Place value and number

Class 4

Problem solving

#### Clubs:

Clubs have started. Please complete and return the clubs letter sent home to secure your child's place. Unfortunately telephone calls/emails will not suffice.

# Autumn Newsletter 1 7/9/18



# Early Morning Sports Club Wednesday and Fridays

This is open to children In Years I-6 and continues to be part-funded by school, with a contribution of £I.00 per child per session required. <u>Please send payment into the school office on Mondays, with any cheques payable to Redmile Primary School.</u>

#### After School Clubs

KSI after school sports club will only be open to children in YI and 2 at present, with Reception children invited later in the term. After school sports club continues to be fully funded by school.

#### Woodland Adventures:

Children in Class I will be taking part in Woodland Adventures outside in the school grounds every Thursday morning during the first half of the autumn term. Children may come to school in their outdoor clothes (wellies, waterproofs etc. – depending on the weather) and bring their school uniform in a bag to change into afterwards.

### **School Dinners**

All children in Reception to Year 2 are entitled to Universal Free School Meals. For children in Years 3 – 6 who wish to have school dinners the cost is £2.20 per day, with payment required on Mondays for the current week. If you would like to pay for the half term in advance the cost is £72.60 for Monday – Friday. Cheques should be made payable to Redmile LCC.

## Message from Kitchens

Please note there is no light bites option on the menu on a Friday.

# Uniform Reminders

Please ensure children wear full school uniform, including polo shirts (not t-shirts) and sweatshirts/cardigans with our school logo on. I have noticed that many children are not wearing BLACK SHOES; please sort this out over the weekend or send in a note of explanation on Monday to ensure your child doesn't feel uncomfortable if they are asked to put their correct shoes on. Thank you.

#### Letters sent home this week:

Y6 Opening Morning at Belvoir High School Home time arrangements letter Clubs letter

#### Newsletters and homework

Newsletters will now be posted onto SeeSaw and the website.

Homework will be posted on to SeeSaw

# Message from Mr Wing

Due to the beautiful summer we have had the field has some large holes which require filling, if you can help fill these holes in please let the office know.

We have the top soil, so just need the help! Many thanks.

Have a lovely weekend! See you on MONDAY!

### **Diary Dates**

We will endeavour to give you as much notice as possible for key events, including various sports activities, at the start of each term. Some are listed below; others will follow next week.

# Diary Dates

## September

12<sup>th</sup> Kingswood meeting for parents and children Y3/4 - 5.30pm

10<sup>th</sup> Drumming Lessons

14th Spanish Club

18th Phonics Workshop for Rec parents 2.40pm

25<sup>th</sup> School photographs

### October

3<sup>rd</sup> Mini Viking Challenge afternoon

7st Viking Challenge

9th Phonics Workshop for Rec parents 2.40pm

12<sup>th</sup> Harvest Festival 9.15am (tbc)

 $15^{th}$ -  $19^{th}$  HALF TERM

22<sup>nd</sup> Parents Evening (MOT)

24<sup>th</sup> Parents Evening (MOT)

#### <u>November</u>

5<sup>th</sup> Parents Evening Rec- Y6

7<sup>th</sup> Parents Evening Rec – Y6

9<sup>th</sup> Flu immunisations Rec-Y6

16<sup>th</sup> Open Day for new starters 9.00-10.30am

#### <u>December</u>

12<sup>th</sup> Christmas Performance

21th SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTMAS

Learning together, having fun www.redmile.leics.sch.uk